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The Department of Planning is in receipt of City Council Bill #19-0429, which is for the purpose of
requiring that owners of certain vacant structures to conspicuously post on the exterior of the
structure certain information regarding the ownership of the structure; requiring that the sign meet
certain specifications; specifying when signs must be posted; dedicating a certain portion of the fine
proceeds to the Affordable Housing Trust Fund; conforming related provisions; and providing for a
special effective date.

The Department of Planning has no objection to City Council Bill #19-0429, and defers to the
Department of Housing and Community Development as the more directly impacted agency. We
note, however, that all signage on properties are governed by Article 32 — Zoning, Title 17. Any -
required sign’s area would therefore need to be accommodated within the overall maximum amount
of signage permitted on each property. We suspect that fact will encourage applicants to only use
the minimum sign area allowed by this rule (i.e. 8.5” by 117). In cases where properties already
have the maximum (or more) signage permitted for that zoning district, this newly required sign
would then need a variance approved by the Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals. This process
creates an additional burden of a permit to install the sign at a minimum, and potentially also the
time and cost required should a public hearing for a variance be needed.

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Eric Tiso, Division Chief, Land Use and Urban
Design Division at 410-396-8358.
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